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Dear Sir/Madam 
 
Summer 2012 retirals 
 
The purpose of this letter is to provide you with a progress report on 2012 summer retirals.   
 
As in previous years we have received a very high volume of retirement applications.  We 
recognise that this causes an increase in the workload of both employers and SPPA.  This 
letter explains what we are doing to minimise delays and to seek your assistance in 
managing the expectations of retiring teachers.    
 
To date we have completed upwards of 900 applications, with a further 600 still to be 
processed.  It should be noted that, to ensure fairness in processing applications, we are 
working through these strictly in ‘date received’ order, with priority being given to those 
applications which were received on time – by that I mean applications which were received 
at least three months prior to the retirement date.   
 
You can be assured that we will try to process each application received as close to the 
payable date as possible, however, we would request that you advise any retiring teacher, 
whose application was submitted less than three months prior to retiral, that their award 
may be paid late. We are similarly advising teachers directly that payment of their benefits 
may be late.   
 
We have organised resources to maximise the processing of applications and dependent 
upon the final numbers, this may mean that lower priority tasks may have to be rescheduled 
with limited activity on estimates and service enquiries. I apologise if this causes an 
inconvenience but hope you will understand the reasons for this.     
 
If you have yet to submit applications for retirement during this summer period, please let 
us know how many you expect to send by emailing Teachersbenefits@scotland.gsi.gov.uk 
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Thank you for your assistance and understanding. 
  
Yours faithfully 
 

 
 
Pam Brown 
Director of Operations 
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